
     

 

 

                                                                

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Hello everyone, 

STAFF ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
As Term 1 draws to a close we have a couple of 
staff announcements to share! Firstly, we would 
like to congratulate Mrs Excell and her husband 
on the impending arrival of their first child 
sometime in September! Another bubby on the 
way to add to the other lovely SPS Staff Babies 
that we have welcomed over the last couple of 
years. 
 
Speaking of new additions… We have just heard 
that Mrs Honeysett’s new baby arrived today, a 
week early! We welcome Joseph Honeysett to 
the Springwood family. Mum and bub and dad 
and sis are all doing well! 
 
As well as happy news we also have some sad 
news. Our lovely Miss Birney will be finishing up 
at SPS today. Miss Birney has managed to 
secure a position at a School in Queensland and 
will be making the move to live closer to her 
children and other family members. We wish her 
well in her new adventures and hope that we will 
hear from her from time to time. Farewell Miss 
Birney! You will be missed!   The replacement 
teacher for this class will be advised early next 
term. 
 
Well! What a term! It seems like a lifetime ago 
that we began a new term in a new year! We 
managed to get to the finish line today, even 
though we sadly had to postpone the billycart 
derby. Everyone has worked extremely hard to 
get through the rain and covid and other 
illnesses and isolations, and we made it! 
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WHAT’S  ON  AT SPS… 
 

 
TERM 1 WEEK 10 
 
Fri 8 April  Last Day of Term 
 
 
TERM 2 WEEK 1 
 
Tue 26 April Staff Return for Term 2 
Wed 27 April Students Return for 

Term 2 
Fri 29 April School Cross Country 
 
TERM 2 WEEK 1 
Wed 4th May Mother’s Day Stall P&C 
 
TERM 2 WEEK 3 
 
Mon 9 May  Year 6 Camp Day 1 
Tue 10 May  Year 6 Camp Day 2 
Wed 11 May  Year 6 Camp Day 3 
Fri 13 May Zone Cross Country  
 
TERM 2 WEEK 4 
 
Friday 20th May BILLY CART DERBY 
 
TERM 2 WEEK 4 
 
Friday 27th May School Disco (Year 6 

Fundraiser) 
 
 

Term Dates 2022: 
 
Term 2 – 27 April to 1 July 
Term 3 – 19 July to 23 September 
Term 4 – 10 October to 16 December 



     

 

 

                                                                

A huge thank you to our P&C who managed to get 
the Hot Cross Bun drive done and have just finished 
barbecuing hundreds of sausages so that the 
children were fed and happy on the last day of term. 
 
Yesterday we sent home a 5 pack of Rapid Antigen 
Tests with each student for use with your children. 
Please check their bags in case they forgot to take 
them out. Covid has surely had an impact on our 
school just as it has all over the world! As of today 
we have had 111 of our students test positive since 
day one this term. (We have 400 students) With 
isolation periods and other illnesses we have 
averaged between 50 and 90 students absent every 
day. We haven’t even hit winter yet so let’s see what 
the future brings! Rest up over the holidays and take 
care of your families. Please monitor all symptoms 
and use the RATs if required, we will hopefully have 
more to distribute in the new term. Term 2 begins on 
Wednesday 27th of April for all students. 
 
Last week we held our first Honour Assembly since 
the lockdowns of 2020! Congratulations to all our 
students who were recognised with a certificate on 
the day. Keep up the great efforts everyone, we are 
proud of each and every one of your efforts and 
achievements. 
 
 

Term 2 Working Bee   
 

We would like to 
invite parents and 
student helpers 
anytime between 
8am and 1pm on 
Sunday the 1st of 
May to assist us in a 
Grounds and Gardens 
Working Bee. 

Parents who are able to assist 
at school working bees help maintain the 
school grounds which helps reduce the overall 
cost to the school for grounds 
maintenance. Working bees also provide a 
great opportunity for parents and families to 
come together as a school community.  
 

We will provide morning tea, lunch and drinks. 

The school does a great job with its resources 
BUT it’s a massive job looking after the grounds. 
Any help we can get puts that extra shine on the 
school and makes it a much more enjoyable 
place for us all. 

We need help with gardening, weeding and 
landscaping right across the school. 

What to bring 
We have a limited supply of brooms, rakes, 
shovels but would ask where possible that you 
bring your own tools and gardening gloves. 
Please bring along any useful gardening tools 
that you may have, e.g., a Whipper snipper is 
always a great help.  

 
When 
Sunday 1st May – 8am – 1pm (Term 2) 
 
Please RSVP to:  
springwood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au to help 
us with catering for the day. 
 

Thank you in advance for your support. 

 
 

2022 School Fees 

Thank you to the many families that have 

already paid their school fees for 2022. The 

fee structure for this year has now been set. We 

rely on this income to support the programs in 

the school that we would otherwise not be able 

to afford to run. These funds give the students 

the best possible resources to supplement their 

education.  

Voluntary Contribution Fee is: 

 

$50 for the 1st child,   

$30 for the 2nd child  

up to a total of $80 per family (2 or more 

children).  

 

The Resource Fee is a mandatory payment as 

the school must pay for these additional supplies 

for the students. The fee for each stage, which 

mailto:springwood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


     

 

 

                                                                

is called a Resource Fee is set at $50 per child. 

This has not changed in over five years. 

 
This includes textbooks, exercise books, a 
resource pack for use in the classroom, 
subscriptions to different classroom teaching 
programs as well as other incidentals as 
required by students e.g., craft materials, etc.   
 
Statements of Account have been emailed out – 
please note that no invoice will be issued. If you 
have not received your statement, please 
contact the office to request a copy. Thank you. 
 
 
 

Have a safe and restful school holidays, we’ll 

see you all back on Wednesday 27th of April. 

Thank you all for your ongoing support, 

patience and perseverance for our wonderful 

school and community. 

 

I’d like to thank all my staff for their 

wonderful above and beyond efforts this 

term, I truly do have the best staff of all 

schools! 

 

Take care, stay safe. 

Mr Mehmet 

 

Teddy Bears Picnic 
Fun! 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  



     

 

 

                                                                

 

 

 
 
 



     

 

 

                                                                

 


